

3580 Mt. Acadia Blvd San Diego, CA 92111 (858) 560-0985 fax (858) 560-1014

73 North Second Avenue Chula Vista, CA 91910 (619) 425-9933 fax 619-425-3556 www.weecarepreschools.com

WE HAVE FUN SUMMER ACTIVITIES PLANNED FOR JULY & AUGUST EACH MONTH YOU WILL RECEIVE A SUMMER CALENDAR FROM YOUR CHILD'S TEACHER.



We will be closed on **Friday**, **July 4th** in observance of Independence Day. Have a fun and safe holiday!

Please enter our parking lot with caution (especially the lower lot) as there are always lots of little ones entering & exiting this area.



Classroom Moves

Please keep in mind that many children will move into new classrooms this summer in preparation for the fall semester. You will receive a letter as to where and when your child will move. If you have not received a letter it is because we are not yet ready to move him/her.



PLEASE DRIVE SLOWLY

Please remember that if you are leaving our school you are required to give us a two-week written notice prior to your child's last day. If you plan on changing your scheduled days a two-week notice is also required.

Bedding & Clothing



Every child at Wee Care Preschool should have bedding for rest time and an extra set of clothing from home in his or her cubby. We have some loaners but not many and have had to call parents at work recently when their child needed clothing.

July Birthdays

Sofia B \sim JJ Z \sim Owen C \sim Fawkes C \sim Milo B \sim Jake M Isabella B \sim Makai Mc \sim Presley B Cliff W \sim Isabella I

8 ways to get your child ready for kindergarten (it's not what you think)

By Allison Klein

What can a parent do to prep kids for kindergarten? (AP)

Is your child ready for kindergarten? It's the first rung on the academic ladder, and sometimes parents wonder whether their children are primed for both the academics and the social interactions in a kindergarten classroom. At this stage, the two are woven so closely together, said Jack McCarthy, managing director AppleTree Institute For Education. "It's like saying, 'What's more important, hydrogen or oxygen?' "McCarthy said.

We talked to a few educators and experts in the field about areas parents can work on this summer to help prepare kids. We picked eight of them to share with you. Some may surprise you.

- 1) **Citizenship**. Teachers want students to be aware of their community and be willing to be a part of it. They want children to understand they are an important part of a larger group. Give your child simple jobs around the house that help the household. Explain why it is an important job. Examples include making their bed, clearing their dishes from the table and cleaning up toys.
- 2) **Empathy.** Understanding other's feelings is an important part of forming and sustaining friendships. Kids who are aware of others emotions are able to play more fluidly. Talk to your children about their own emotions and help them identify them. Also talk about other's emotions.
- 3) **Science.** Have conversations with kids about vegetables, herbs, fruits and grains. Explain which foods are healthier than others and why. Take a trip to the grocery store to explore various foods. If you are able, plant a food you can grow and enjoy together.
- 4) **Math**. Kindergarteners should have a basic understanding of numbers. When you walk up stairs, count with them. When you give them crackers or berries, count with them. Add a few and take a few away and count with them.
- 5) **Books.** Reading is a sensitive topic in kindergarten. You can help your student by making sure they love books read to them! and that they understand books. They should know what an author and an illustrator are, they should understand the dedication page and they should know that they read from the left to the right and the top to the bottom. They should also have phonological awareness of letters and rhyming words.
- 6) **Following directions.** Your child should be able to follow two-step directions such as take off your shoes and come sit at the table. In school, they will be asked to complete many tasks on their own and regulate their emotions. Be sure they are able to take their own shoes and coats on and off, and zip their backpacks without help. They also need to know how to take turns with friends.

- 7) **Fine motor skills**. Teachers say some kids' fine motor skills aren't as strong because they spend so much time with screens. Some kids learn their letters and numbers from a computer or tablet and are not given as many opportunities to write and draw. Give your children crayons and paper often. Let them write letters, draw sunsets, make self-portraits and sometimes just scribble.
- 8) **Gross motor skills.** Give them plenty of unstructured outdoor play. Let them run and jump and imagine and create outside. When kids are able to run and play on their own they get to know their own bodies and limitations, practice balance and gain strength. Oh, and when they exercise a lot, they sleep much better something both kids and parents will appreciate.

Klein, <u>a former reporter at The Washington Post</u>, is a freelance writer with <u>two young</u> children.



Graduating Parents

We give back your child, the same child you confidently entrusted to our care last fall. We give them back pounds heavier, inches taller, months wiser, more responsible, and more mature than they were then. Although they would have attained their growth in spite of us, it has been our pleasure and privilege to watch their personalities unfold day by day and marvel at this splendid miracle of development. We give them back reluctantly, for having spent months together in narrow confines of classrooms, we have grown close, have become a little part of each other, and we shall always retain a little of each other. We have lived, loved, laughed, studied, learned and enriched our lives together this year. We wish it could go on indefinitely, but give them back we must. Take care of them for they are precious.



Wee Care Teachers